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       BEING FAITHFUL CAN BE EXHAUSTING 
 

ñTherefore, be imitators of God, as beloved children,  and walk in love, as 
Christ loved us and gave himself up for us, a fragrant offering and sacrifice 
to God.ò   Ephesians 5:1-2 
 

       Now that the Christmas Season is ending and Epiphany (January 6) is in 

the picture, it is time to celebrate a New Year. When January 1, rings in each 

year, it always comes with a great deal of fanfare and excitement. People hug 

one another, they shout with glee and joy, they may even lift their glass for a 

toast or two, all to celebrate the past and welcome the future. What a joyous 

and ambitious time for all to celebrate. 

        As faithful people, we should look at each new day with that same opti-

mism and excitement. We should look back on what we learned from the past 

and celebrate how we have been given the opportunity to begin a new day with 

fresh and invigorating energy and a positive outlook. As people of faith, we are 

called to live that way, each and every day. Even in the times of despair or 

complete exhaustion, we are expected to embrace the gift of a new day and 

approach it in gratitude and seek to be an imitator of God. 

        When we are exhausted from striving to be faithful in our discipleship, we 

can also become rejuvenated from Christôs promise of being new again 

through his love and grace. We can remember our past, but continue to walk 

forward in hope and in faith. We need to seek and embrace the new Spirit that 

comes with being new again. When we are in that Spirit, then we look to the 

future with hope and optimism. That Spirit will give us the energy to make it 

through another day. 

        This newness continues to be revealed through the ministry of Zion, as we continue to remain committed 

to mission work, mission ministry, and growing as a faithful community in the lessons of Christ. While we 

witnessed some of our faithful members complete their course in faith and now rest from their labor, we joy-

fully receive new members with open arms and hearts. 

        I thank you for your continued commitment to the church through your presence and your willingness to 

help in the many responsibilities of the church. I also appreciate your prayers, and your tithes and offerings 

that are faithfully given to the work of Christ through the church. 

        Looking ahead to this New Year, let us continue to come 

together in faith and service, and let us commit to grow in our 

small groups, in our Bible studies, in our worship, and in our mis-

sion ministries. Through Christ, we can look to the challenges 

ahead as an opportunity to grow and we can, like Christ, give 

God a fragrant offering that is satisfying and faithful. While at 

times needing to pause to refresh ourselves from ministry, we can 

look to the New Year and new ministries as gifts from God and 

we can celebrate Godôs loving grace through service to others. 

Happy New Year!  
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Our Service of St. Nicholas  

Sunday, December 1, 2024  


